TOWN OF COLCHESTER – TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

JOINT FACILITIES

COMMITTEE MEETING

January 19, 2016

APPROVED MINUTES

The January Regular Meeting of the Town of Colchester – Town of East Hampton Joint Facilities Committee was held at the Colchester - East Hampton Waste Water Treatment Plant Meeting Room on Tuesday, January 19, 2016 at 5:00 P.M. 

In Attendance: Mark Barmasse, Daniel Valentine, John Suprono, Robert Peter, Ron Silberman and Stephen Coyle.
Other Attendee(s):  Scott Clayton: Plant Superintendent, Tim Smith: Public Utilities Administrator and James Paggioli, Public Works Director for the Town of Colchester
1. Call to Order

Chairman Barmasse called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
2. Approval of Minutes
A. Regular Meeting on November 17, 2015
Upon motion by Mr. Coyle seconded by Mr. Suprono, the member’s approved the Meeting Minutes as presented. Vote 4-0-2. Motion Passed. 
3. Portland Sewer Commission Presentation
Two representatives (1 from Weston & Sampson Engineering Firm and 1 from St. Clement’s Castle) were welcomed by the members to provide an introduction to a proposed development project that St. Clement’s is looking to begin that would require a sewer agreement with this facility to accept up to 200,000gal/day of waste (up to 150,000gal/day from St. Clements and 50,000gal/day from the Great Hill Pond area of Portland). The same presentation was presented to the East Hampton WPCA on January 5th because there are outstanding questions related to East Hampton’s involvement that need to be decided on (1. Would the governing body be the East Hampton WPCA or the Colchester-East Hampton Joint Facilities? 2. While the option exists, would it be feasible and/or advantageous for East Hampton to link-in additional customers that reside along the 6600ft. distance between St. Clements and the waste facility?). The presenters provided a draft agreement (made part of these minutes) that was already shared with the Portland Water and Sewer Commission and EHWPCA a few weeks earlier. The presenters emphasized the high level presentation being due to the need for authorization/agreement/approval between Portland and East Hampton before the financial processes for the development project can be triggered and detailed plans can be drawn up. After a Q&A session, presenters were thanked with an understanding that more discussion would need to be had before any commitments (in the form of a “Memorandum of Understanding” or signed agreement) are made.  

After the presenters had left, a lengthy conversation was had amongst the members to discuss the outstanding questions around governing body and the addition of customers. The members discussed multiple scenarios and looked at past precedent with other “town customers” (i.e. Hebron, Lebanon and Marlborough), as well as flow allocation breakdown in the current structure. While there did seem to be a leaning toward the contract being with the EHWPCA rather than CEHJFC, the discussion concluded with the agreement that each side would discuss the situation with their respective WPCA and make a final decision at the next Joint Facilities meeting. It was also agreed that the original Facilities Plan should be revisited to verify flow allocations prior to the final decision.  
4. Report of Operations
Mr. Clayton presented the November and December Reports of Operations which have been made part of these minutes:

A. November 2015 Highlights
During the month of November, the plant operated within parameters and dewatering took place for 14 days. Personnel attended required training (blood born pathogens) and normal maintenance and seasonal preparation occurred. The DAF did break down for 3 days, once again, and was repaired by facility personnel with assistance from Kovacs. 
B. December 2015 Highlights
During the month of December, the plant operated within parameters and dewatering took place for 21 days. Personnel underwent hepatitis B testing and the DAF was operated for extra hours. A discussion about replacing the Vactor truck was prompted by another repair being needed on the water tank, but discussion was short lived once the cost was mentioned ($300,000) and the ROI was not believed to be realized in a reasonable amount of time. Although the truck is close to 35 years old, the mileage is still low and minimal repairs to the tanks allow for it to get the job done. 
5. Budget Status
A. Operations Budget Status 15/16
Mr. Smith presented the expense budget status for the current fiscal year (copies distributed and made part of these minutes). At 54% used at the halfway point of the FY and with no significant outliers there were no questions, explanations or other discussion required.    

B. Recommend transfer to Capital Fund

Mr. Smith shared a resolution with members outlining this year’s annual transfer of the anticipated unused portion of the Operating Budget to the Capital Budget. The amount for discussion this year is $12,000. 

Upon motion by Mr. Coyle seconded by Mr. Suprono, the member’s approved the resolution that the Town of Colchester-Town of East Hampton Joint Facilities Committee authorize management to transfer $12,000 from Operations Budget account #62-58-0582-5980 to the Joint Facilities Capital Budget fund 82-58-0584 for the 2015/16 Fiscal Year. Vote: 6-0. Motion Passed. 
C. Proposed 16/17 FY Budget
Mr. Smith presented the proposed 2016/17 Operations Budget and began the discussion by outlining the expectations of the discussion, as well as what the proposed increases are predicated on:
Expectations
· No action planned for at this meeting

· As much time as is needed will be spent to review and discuss the proposed budget.

· Comments, changes or corrections will be accepted thru February 12, 2016. 

· Adoption to take place at the February 16, 2016 meeting of the Colchester-East Hampton Joint Facilities Committee

Increases (totaling $440,978 or 19.78%)

· A new automatic bar screen ($300,000)
· An automated septage receiving station ($85,000)
· Medical Insurance premium ($39,000)
· 2.25% salary increase per contract ($13,000)
Discussion began with a focus on the increase items and then evolved into a line by line review of the budget and detailed discussion. Upon conclusion of review and discussion it was decided that the $300,000 for the new automatic bar screen would be moved from operations to capital.  Further discussion to be had at the next meeting. 
6. Old Business
A. DAF Replacement
Mr. Smith and Mr. Clayton informed the committee that the RDT is expected to be delivered in late February and once it arrives, installation dates will be scheduled (probably March). 
7. New Business
None
8. Adjournment:

On a motion made by Mr. Coyle seconded by Mr. Suprono and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 8:21 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Renee Bafumi
Recording Secretary

Minutes approved by a unanimous vote of the Joint Facilities Committee on February 23, 2016.
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